Enterprise and Employment
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1.30pm-3.30pm Ellesmere Children’s Centre

Maxwell Street, off Ellesmere Road, Sheffield S4 7JN
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2. Apologies


J. Barber, J. Ali, Ian Drayton
	DETAILS
	Action Points

	· Prior the start of the meeting, Trywell informed the TFG that Ian Drayton has offered to step down as Theme Chair due to some new commitments.
· Ian asked Trywell to convey his sincere thanks to the TFG for the support and co Tony Hall was proposed as interim chair until the theme appoints a new chairperson. 
	

	3. 
Minutes and Matters Arising
3.1

Update on Projects in Development


	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record.

Under matters arising it was noted that under item 3 in last months minutes 8 projects had attended the workshop and that this was a good representation from the theme. Item 3.1, the ETL RIF was endorsed on 5 November 2003 but there were concerns over outputs.

In the report from the June Theme strategy group meeting in section 5 it was reported that the One-stop shop was approved in May. The Supporting Business phase 2 was also approved by the TSG.  The Social Enterprise  Investment Policy  is to be considered at a later stage, all other RIF’s are on hold.
	TK



	 4. Info Sharing
	4.1 South Yorkshire Key Fund   (see attached report)

This was a short presentation  by Andrew Atkin detailing what the organisation is about, and what financial help and assistance could be available to people and groups in the Burngreave area.

Q. Nasim Ali asked if there was any mentoring support available in an effort to eliminate any mistakes that could be made by people unfamiliar in dealing in the UK business environment.

A. Andrew Atkin replied that there would be support available in order that clients can ‘hit the ground running’, there are also other organisations such as SCEDU that have specialist business advisors available.
Q. Irshad Akbar asked if there was an appeal process should an application for funding be turned down.

A. Andrew Atkin replied that there is an appeal process at every stage, and that you are able to question the panels decision, also a report would be available informing the applicant of any problems, and there would be sign posting available offering support and assistance.

It was also pointed out that there is help available to develop bids for funding so applications can be re-submitted to the panel, also multiple proposals can be made but each bid must have a separate governing body.

4.2 Theme Performance  

Trywell presented the 2004/05 theme performance  report covering: 

· Key issues surrounding worklessness and unemployment in the area.

· Key theme outcomes

· Measures put in place to achieve the outcomes

· Theme performance and its impact on reducing unemployment.

At the end the presentation, Trywell informed the meeting that he was leaving the programme and thanked everyone for the support and corporation.

The theme group thanked Trywell for his work and wished him good luck.

At this point Nasim Ali proposed that the next TFG meeting   should allow time for a min leaving do for both Trywell and Ian Drayton and it was accepted. 


	AA

TK

	5. Project Updates
	5.1 ILM    (see attached)

This project has be running for almost 6 months and last quarter they posted their first job outcome which the project was pleased about, there are however few jobs on the market in the city or Burngreave area.  Most vacancies are in secondary schools, which are difficult to fill, they will be looking at their strategy in year 2 and will be trying to encourage more people into secondary schools.  The project will continue to support both clients and schools and are also due to meet with the LEA in an attempt to raise their training course to NVQ level in order to break down any barriers that may arise due to unrecognised qualifications.

5.2 Supporting Business   (see attached)

The project has been moving slower than expected due to budget constraints, phase 1 of the project ended 31 March 2005 and the project is in a transitional period whilst phase 2 is before the Partnership Board. The project has done what was possible with the budget available.

The Business Forum AGM took place in July; the 8 committee members were all local residents.

There was £160,000 available over 3 years but this was only available to new start ups in the area, one low point in the project was the lack of women, a local newsletter is in development which will let local businesses know what events etc are happening in the area there will be advertising space available, this will be available in both paper and an electronic version (on the BNDFC website) there will be a circulation of around 700 and this will not be restricted to the new deal area but be available to Sheffield City Council and Sheffield Chamber of Commerce and Industry.

At this point Saghir thanked Trywell for all his time and hard work that he has put into the Enterprise & Employment theme which has gone from strength to strength under his management.
5.3 MAMA – No one available to present report.


	GV

SA


	
	5.4 YRO – Access to Employment.     (see attached)

The table shows the figures for the whole year. The organisation has been working with the Somali Community and would like to expand in this area, there is a problem in that women are not benefiting from this project as much as possible due to family commitments etc. The food hygiene course has not been able to go ahead due to lack of funds.
5.6 SOHAS

Unfortunately Nasim had to leave the meeting early and will present his report at the next meeting.
	AH



	6. Theme Managers Report
	See Attached.
	

	7. AOB


	Due to the holiday period there will not be a meeting in August.
	


Next meeting 7 September 2005, 1.30- 3.30pm
